## BLOOR ST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, COR BLOOR AND HURON STS.

TORONTO 15 Madison Ave.,

12th December, 1906.

Dear Mr. King,

Since seeing you in St. Andrew's Manse, Ottawa, on the eve of your departure for the West, I have often thought of your effort to bring about the conclusion of the strike. The happy termination which seems to have been reached was long in coming, and I have no doubt those days were for you filled with much concern; but the settlement has at last been effected, and I desire simply to congratulate you on what you have been able to accomplish in this connection, and earnestly hope that your efforts to promote good feeling and honest co-operation between Capital and Labor may be very successful. You will have the happy consciousness that through your agency, at least in part, the people of a great province will be saved this winter from disaster and suffering.

I hope that at some future time I may have the opportunity of seeing you in Toronto, and of hearing more from you along the line of your proposed solution of these labor difficulties.

Believe me, dear Mr. King,

Yours very sincerely,

W. & Wallace

W. L. M. King, Esq., B.A.,

Deputy Minister of Labor,

Ottawa.

and we 14-06

W. L. Mackenzie King Papers
Volume 6

PUBLIC ARCHIVES PUBLIQUES
CANADA